Adam Zack

From: Peggy Bill <peggyb.island@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, July 19, 2021 12:29 PM

To: Comp Plan Update

Cc: planningcomission@sanjuanco.com; dalekroundy; Steve Lillestol
Subject: Vacation rentals on Lopez

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello. | am writing to encourage SICC and SJC Planning Commission to limit the number of vacation rentals on Lopez. |
understand that at this point the recommendation may allow for far more VRs than currently exist. Lopez is in dire need
of every available housing opportunity to meet current demand. VRs limit the number of year round housing options.
Currently the new Principal on Lopez will be commuting from Bellingham due to limited year round housing options and
many critically important workers are unable to find stable year round housing.

Lopez does not have adequate services nor infrastructure to meet the needs of an increased population due to VRs.
Restaurants already cannot keep up with demand. It is already very difficult for residents to get on and off island on the
ferries. And our public lands are being overused. Lopez prides our ability to care for our small community and lands.

Expanded tourism through increased VRs erodes that quality that is so important.

Shaw and Waldron do not allow any VRs for similar reasons. They understand limits to growth and resist efforts that
undermine their island quality of life.

| ask you to please disallow any increase in the number of VRs on Lopez.
Thank you,

Peggy Bill

1118 Cousins Rd

Lopez

Sent from my iPhone



